      PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 9th July 2013 at 7.00 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Christine John (Chairman), Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice - Chairman & Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Helen John, Mike Cray, Anthony Brown and Cllr Tony Wilcox.
Apologies for absence were received from: Rev. Roger Hart and Mel John.
The Chairman opened the July meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association, then went on to ask if the members were agreed that the minutes of the 12th June meeting gave a full and accurate account of the proceedings. Cllr Maureen Colgan said that the article concerned with the 70th anniversary of North Atlantic Convoys that took vital war materiel to the northern Russian ports of Murmansk and Archangel, did contain an error. Maureen had travelled to Liverpool with Pembroke Dock navy veteran Mr Gerry Price to take part in the commemorative ceremonies which included a guided tour of the Royal Navy mine hunter HMS Pembroke. Pembroke is due to undergo a refit in preparation for a four year tour of duty in the Arabian Gulf; but before leaving UK waters, it hoped that she will be able to make a courtesy call at Pembroke Dock as part of our bicentenary celebrations. Other than the foregoing correction, Maureen proposed that the minutes of the 11th June should be accepted as published, and Cllr Tony Wilcox seconded her proposal.

Treasurer’s report

Cllr Maureen Colgan said that there had not been any payments into, or out of the P&BCA account, so there remains a credit balance of £437.16.

Some progress with smoothing out the road surfaces of Pembroke Dock

It was reported that the road into the retail park where B&Q, Argos and McDonald’s do business has recently been resurfaced at long last! So now we are hoping that Treowen Road and Milton Terrace (especially on the steep hill section) will receive some attention.

Reinstating the Pembroke River beach clean

A member asked if the members were willing to re-engage with the earlier efforts to keep the north shoreline of the Pembroke River free of drinks cans, bottles, discarded fishing gear and other rubbish. Cllr Tony Wilcox said that he will arrange a beach clean on a weekend taking the tide table / low water times into account.         
Hopes of a military involvement in the town’s bicentenary celebrations
Cllr Maureen Colgan said that the organizers of the Pembroke Dock bicentenary celebrations are in talks with senior MOD personnel about the possibility of staging a military tattoo within the old Defensible Barracks. Negotiations are still at an early stage, but if successful, such an event could do much to re-establish the town’s historic connections with all three of the armed forces, and bring ‘PD’ to wider public attention.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.25 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 13th August 2013 at 7.30 p.m.           
